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Conservation Commission Meeting

Sharon Community Center

March 1, 2018 
Peg Arguimbau, Chair, Meredith Avery, Michael Donatelle and Alan Westman were the members present. Jon Wasserman, Keevin Geller and Stephen Cremer were not present. The Conservation Administrator, Greg Meister, was also present.
A sign-in sheet is on file in the office listing other attendees of the meeting.

Meeting started at 7:52pm
7:45 PM – Eversource, 63 Canton Street; Amendment to the Final order of Conditions, DEP #280-0585 

Avery Abstained from Voting.

David Hallowell from VHB was presenting and representing the client.  Others in attendance on behalf of the applicant included Matt Devlin, Chris Rodstom, Meagan Aconfora and Gary St Fleur. They are present this evening to discuss the proposed amendment to the Order of Conditions which was granted to Eversource in November of 2016.  Changes include construction related items and came about through meetings Eversource had with their contractors, Amtrak and the public utilities commission. 

An additional 30 square feet of matting will be required to bring in trucks and heavy equipment. The matting will be temporary and is necessary to protect the wetlands from potential impact of the equipment.  In addition, a conductor will need to be pulled over an existing MBTA line.  The MBTA has granted Eversource a small window in which the work can be completed which will be from 1am to 4am. Due to this very small time frame, all equipment necessary for completion of this phase will need to be brought on site.  The conductor was part of the original project, however at the time Eversource presented to the Conservation Commission, they were not aware of the restrictive time frame they would have to work in, nor were they aware of the additional equipment that would be needed to install the conductor or that they would need to be further in the wetlands to accomplish their work.

Hallowell explained that any excess soils will be removed from the site and that wetland soils will be back filled. A trench of about three to four feet will be dug. Eversource will work closely with the contractor to ensure that any organics will be put back as close to the top as possible. The permanent impact to the area will be an additional 39 square feet. To account for the disruption of this additional square footage, Eversource has expanded their proposed replication area.  

In total, there will be approximately two acres of matting laid down.  Eversource is looking to begin work in April.  For the trenching aspect of the project, they are shooting for the Summer, when the area is as dry as possible.  

There was concern from the abutter who lives directly across the street from where the conductor phase of the project will take place.  He asked how long that portion of the job would take place (one night or a several nights). Rodstom explained that all the equipment would be brought in during regular working hours, but the work to be done from 1am to 4am will take several nights. This was concerning to the abutter, as he had children in school and he needed to work in the morning, and the thought of being woken up in the middle of the night was problematic.

Building of the tower will be taking place on the other side of the MBTA rail.  It is a fair distance from Canton Street. 

Motion: to accept amendment as proposed.  The orders should be amended to reflect the changes. There was more discussion.

An abutter asked if a vote needed to be taken now, or if it could be delayed until final plans are in place. 

Arguimbau explained that since Eversource is a public utility, and given the amount of information the Commission currently has, and what is anticipated in being needed, and that the wetlands fall under the Commissions jurisdiction, it is believed that delaying the vote would not change anything.  The Commission however is sympathetic to the abutters who will be most impacted by the work to be performed in the early morning hours and noted that communication between Eversource and the abutter’s needs improvement. Further, any consideration given to the neighbors by Eversource would be beneficial, especially once a plan has been put in place. A 3 day advance notice would be ideal.  Hallowell explained that Eversource will be operating under the direction of the MBTA and Amtrak, but that they would do their best to notify abutters in a timely manner. 

Orders should be amended to reflect plan. 3 day notification of work to be performed which is outside of normal working hours shall be provided to abutters. 

Donatelle, Westman 3-0-1

Members signed vouchers 

Motion to close hearing 

Donatelle, Westman  3-0-1

Gelerman invoice.

Members signed the warrant.

8:00PM Presentation from Division of Mass Wildlife Deer Population

Susan McCarthy, Wildlife Biologist, Division of Mass Wildlife 
Attendees of the presentation introduced themselves.  There were folks from the Foxboro Conservation Commission, Neponset Reservoir, Open Space Committee of Foxboro, Sharon Friends of Conservation, Mass Audubon, and Friends of Blue Hills, Foxboro and Wrentham Sportsman Club present.

Richard Kramer, a town resident who assisted in reaching out to Mass Wildlife for this presentation, thanked Pat Huckery who made it possible for McCarthy to present this evening.

This evenings meeting is for informational purposes and hopefully will facilitate the beginning of a multi-town regional strategy to deal with deer overpopulation.  McCarthy works closely with game project managers throughout the state.  Funding for her work is provided through sportsman fees.  She works a lot on deer surveys and deer management.  She gave a brief overview of the life cycle of deer and how far they roam.  She noted that deer are herbivores that prefer to eat plants.  They are browsers and not grazers, and a 100 pound deer typically consumes approximately 7 pounds of vegetation each day.  Deer thrive in suburban areas and have a high survival rate.

Currently in Massachusetts deer are managed through regulated hunting, with females being the primary target. All hunters granted permits must report in.  Data is collected including biological data.  This data collection assists Mass Wildlife in monitoring the deer population and health of the deer in different areas throughout the State.

When there is deer overpopulation, this can have an impact on the ecosystem.  Often times, there is an increase in invasive plants, reduced plant diversity, decrease in forest regeneration, and a reduced understory. This has an effect on other wildlife including the possibility of losing rare species, an increase in tick borne illnesses, and a risk to public safety (vehicle collisions, property damage). 

Towns with an abundance of deer should think about deer management and its benefits.

Through deer surveys at Borderland State Park and Moose Hill Reservation, and a lack of hunting access within the Town of Sharon, McCarthy believes that there is an abundance of deer in town, but notes that due to Mass General Laws, there are some road blocks (setbacks to firearms discharge, local town ordinances, access to private property, etc..). She believes though that through education of deer management, and working with town officials, that some of these obstacles can be overcome.  It is difficult for one town to do this on their own, but when Towns work together, they are more successful.

Towns should be proactive and not wait until there is an abundance of deer in town.  Goals should be established and the health of forests should be evaluated.  The number of vehicle collisions should be recorded and data on tickborne illnesses should be collected.  Collection of data will assist in a before and after picture and to assess of progress of the management of the deer is successful.

For more resources on deer populations: www.deeradvisor.dnr.cornell.edu/
There is also a free online course on how to create a deer management plan and for those who are thinking of working on community based plan.

Moose Hill allows controlled hunts.  Hunting is a very safe activity.  There have been very few incidents or accidents in Massachusetts with hunters required to take a hunting safety course. Control of deer is a long term commitment, it is not expensive or very complicated to implement. It may be controversial, but with education of the community, signage noting that hunting is allowed, management of deer population can be successful. 

Some community based programs include controlled hunts, typically with more restrictions than with State controlled hunts.  Some community programs have a vetting process; others have an interview process, and with more restrictions, there is more work. It should also be noted, that with more restrictions, the effectiveness on controlling deer population is less.

The Town of Foxboro allows controlled hunting on certain areas and follows the State regulations. 

Perhaps McCarthy can speak to some of the surrounding communities.

Certificate of Compliance, members signed for 12 Cow Hill Road.

Warrant: Legal bill.  Members signed.

Approval of meeting minutes - February 15th

Change Engells to McCarthy.

Motion to accept minutes as amended.

Donatelle, Arguimbau  2-0-2

Next meeting: March 15.  Set aside about 45 minutes to discuss open space. 

Tonight’s conversation regarding deer management should be followed up on, perhaps at an April meeting.  Setbacks on Commission owned land in town in Town should be looked at. Meister should contact Eleanor at Borderland to see what/if they are doing anything.

Motion to adjourn

Donatelle, Westman 4-0-0

Meeting ended at 9:38pm
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